Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 13th January 2020 at 7.30pm

Public Forum – No one in attendance
1. Present – Cllr. Gleeson (Chair) Cllr. Bennion, Cllr. Morford, Cllr. D’Angleo Turnbull, Cllr. Thomas and District Cllr. Cook
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Burroughes, Cllr. Willett, Cllr. Lawrence, and Cllr. Field
3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record 
4. Declarations of Interest – none
5. Correspondence as circulated 

6. Matters arising from November meeting - none
7. District Cllr. Cook – Attended the meeting and presented the following report
      Full report on the village website. 

· New Paperless land charges service launched
· Consultation on proposed dog control orders
· Consultation on draft Heritage Action Zone document
· Work to improve beach access in Felixstowe has been completed
· Food safety packs launched to help small businesses
· Photo competition winners announced
He also spoke about problems with parking in the District and that the Council is looking to standardise charges etc. It is also taking over the responsibility for the enforcement of parking offences which will pass from Police to East Suffolk. More publicity to follow.
8. County Councillor Stephen Burroughes – Unable to attend but sent a report with the following heading
Full report on the website 
· New Send Provision identified

· Man jailed for misleading vulnerable customers

· New Bridleway opens up Traffic Free link

· Suffolk Fire & Rescue service rated ‘Good’

· New £7 million pot announced for Suffolk projects

· Schoolchildren’s mission to create 1,000 endangered animals from waste

9. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. 
b) HSBC customer review – clerk has received another letter from HSBC even though they have received all the information. When contacted they apologised as they are behind with the process and it was an automated letter.
c) Budget for 20/21- discussed and it was proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr Gleeson and agreed unanimously that the precept be raised to £2800           CS
d) Cheque confirmations – VH 1/3rd insurance £208.58
e) Amenity Fund Bids – none at present but Cllr. Bennion raised the issue of The Knoll and renewing the small posts. There has been some recent damage.
f) Amenity Fund - Confirmation of Newsletter x 2 for the Street £78 and £42 for Village website. Authorisation for the repair of the church clock for £300
g) S137 donations – Unable to decide as more information required about CATs. Clerk to write to CATS as to how they currently received their funds.                              CS
10. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none
c) Awaiting East Suffolk decisions – Carlton Meres
d) Decisions – None
e) Carlton Meres – Clerk checked with Richard Pilgrim from the Town Charity as to whether there were any convenants on it’s use.
11. Reports: 

a) Community Police – Crime for November on or near B119 Violence or sexual crime
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing new to report 
c) VHMC – Denis Moore Chairman of Village Hall sent the following report.  
                   In my November 2019 report, I intimated that the upgrade of the waste 

                   water system was not as urgent as had been previously suggested. The 

                   issue is that rain water comprises the main volume of discharge into the 

                   septic tank via drains located in the car park. The company that provided

                   the previous unsolicited advice about the need to upgrade the system now

                   seem to be unwilling to attend and site visit. Consequently, I contacted the

                   local experts, Binder Ltd. I have outlined the problem and will arrange a

                   visit early 2020. The initial advice is that we are not likely to be in breach 

                   of new regulations. I am more concerned about rainwater filling the 

                  system than the pollution issue. With regard to the heating upgrade plans,

                   we begin the first phase of changing the existing strip lights to low energy

                   LED sealed units (with dimmer switching). These units have been sourced

                   and will be installed early 2020. We will then be in a position to move to

                  next phase of insulating the loft before reconsidering heating replacement. 
The question of the 1/3rd Village Hall Insurance and the difficulty the clerk was having getting the invoice. She has spoken to the Chairman who hopes he has resolved it for next year. On further discussion the council felt that if the invoice has to be chased whether they actually need the funds. Clerk to contact Denis Moore to ask that they receive a copy of the
Certified accounts at the end of the year.                                                                             CS                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
d) Highways and Footpaths – The question of the B1119 junction with the A12 concerning the speed and lighting. Clerk asked to write to Cllr. Burroughes            CS
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford had nothing to report
f) Tree Warden – Cllr. Gleeson sent the following report The Annual Woodland day was held just before Christmas following the National Tree Planting Week.  No-one could fail to see that All things Trees are very topical at the moment along with the subject of Climate change. Planting trees as one of the main means of carbon capture (as well as for aiding biodiversity, of course) being on the lips of every school child, politician, journalist and celebrity.  The Forestry Commission celebrating 100yrs anniversary promised more tree planting but avoiding the monoculture and straight edge mistakes of yesteryear. Good news from the Ash Dieback scientists, who now believe 40% of Ash trees will survive. Given the focus on tree planting; our region has to get to grips with the explosion in the deer population or our saplings won’t last long.

To make tree planting economically viable farmers and other landowners are being encouraged to look at trees as a crop and not just taking land out of agricultural production for amenity usage; interestingly the government plan to follow up on this with financial incentives to achieve this. Managed back to Nature projects are happening in the region - otherwise known Rewilding. Some of the wilder schemes such as reintroducing the lynx, very hotly debated, but not envisaged any time soon or at all. Out of the need to reaffirm tree planting (as well as something lovely to see and play in) as a crop to be utilised whether by selective harvest or clear felling and replanting - making it sustainable and environmentally a good thing. Much attentive was paid to wood products and the commercial production and marketing of the same. 
Local author Vincent Thirkettle launched his The Wood Fire Book with a whirlwind of fascinating information. Extolling the “soothing effect of dancing flames and glowing embers” we all so love. Best types of firewood, storing and drying. Emphasising the moral, financial and environmental need to burn sustainably produced wood.  Keeping smoke and particulate emissions to a minimum. Eye openers for me were; don’t clear your grate too often; top down lighting does work well and Alder is an underrated wood for fires. A good read and a reference book well worth buying for yourself.                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
g) PARK – See below
h) Village Website – Nothing new to report
12. PARK - In response to November’s newsletter one person came forward to join the PARK committee and two other people sent comments. As Cllr. Field was unable to attend the meeting further discussions were held over until the March meeting. The question was raised about the accounts, paper work re ROSPA etc. and what was going to happen. The constitution still needs to be agreed.
13. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion nothing to report
14. Telephone Box – Clerk to chase BT re painting/lighting of the box                                      CS                                                                                                                                                   
15. Church Clock – It was decided to pay for the repair of the Church Clock from the Amenity Fund. Proposed by Cllr. Bennion and Seconded by Cllr. Gleeson and unanimously agreed
16. Rendham URC Burial ground – Cllr. Gleeson has had no response to email.                    CS
17. Any Other Business – Cllr. Bennion raised the issue of the Litter Pick. Clerk has been in touch with Susan Donald who informed her that Jackie Dyer is taking it over and she will show her what to do.
Date agreed for 2020 in Rendham Village Hall
 
	Parish Council Meeting
	9th March 2020
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	11th May 2020
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	11th May 2020
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th July 2020
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th September 2020
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th November 2020
	7.30pm
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